NEW ENGLAND SECTION AWMA
MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

April 3, 2007 EBI Burlington MA and Conference Call
Attendance:

	Present
	Not Present
	Member
	Present
	Not Present
	Member

	X
	
	Mike Anderson
	X
	
	Lee Hoffman

	X
	
	Norm Beloin
	X
	
	Steve Kmiotek

	
	X
	Ed Benoit
	
	X
	Doug Murray

	X
	
	Judy Shuckerow Bourdon
	X
	
	Dale Raczynski

	X
	
	Pete Catizone
	
	X
	Gordon Reynolds

	X
	
	John Chandler
	
	X
	Steve Richmond

	X
	
	Mark Chrisos
	
	X
	Jay Scheffer

	
	X
	Larry Decker
	
	X
	Ruth Silman

	
	X
	Andrea Fee-Blackberg
	X
	
	Bob Silvestri

	X
	
	Dammon Frecker
	
	X
	Paul Murphy



Bob Silvestri, Pete Catizone, Lee Hoffman, Judy Shuckerow Bourdon, and Mike Anderson were on the phone
.  The remaining present members were at EBI offices in Burlington.
Minutes/Action Items
Annual Report reviews.  Pete Catizone mentioned that for 2007 Doug Murray should be listed as CT Chapter Liaison.  No comments on Annual Report.  The Report is going in without the Student Chapter Report which was not yet received.  Judy Shuckerow Bourdon left the call for a couple of minutes to put the report in the mail.  Dale Raczynski took roll call and will send to Judy.  Meeting minutes sent out.  Meeting minutes reviewed.  Steve Kmiotek motioned to accept meeting minutes and Mark Chrisos 2nd motion.  All in favor- meeting minutes for March were approved.

ACTION 1:  None.
Recognition Committee
Pete Catizone asked for board members to keep in mind folks for the next annual meeting for recognition.

ACTION 2:  Board members to keep in mind folks for the next annual meeting for recognition. 

Board Membership
Paul Murphy is new Program Chair.  Andrea Fee-Blackberg will incorporate into website.  Dale Raczynski will provide update to Headquarters.

Gordon Reynolds has resigned.  The Chair appoints for the balance of term.  Dale Raczynski has made one phone call on it so far.  Mark Chrisos asked are we looking for a candidate from industry.  Mark mentioned a candidate of Kevin Cahill.

There are 3 or 4 candidates to be considered.  Officers need to consider the candidates.  

Executive Board includes Chair of Chapters on listing and they have full voting rights.  


ACTION 3: Andrea Fee-Blackberg to update website.

ACTION 4: Dale Raczynski to update Headquarters.

ACTION 5: Officers to consider Candidates for the open Director position.
Past Events
 No Update.
Future Events 
EBC – Ruth Silman received notice from Steve Richmond on the C&D Tour.  Ruth Silman circulated the notice on the C&D tour to membership.

Breakfast Meeting topic suggestions:

Security regulations Railway/Marine (for example Anhydrous Chlorine can not be shipped on the rails.  Lee Hoffman mentioned pending legislation.  Pete Catizone said this would be a topic of board interest because regulation involves company make or receive toxic substances.  Steve Kmiotek mentioned that it is on radar starting to think about with some clients.  Pete Catizone legislation came out March 1st.  90 ton to 140 ton rail car could become terrorist target.  Trucks are more mobile and less scheduled.  RMP has more regulations-on trucks.  Chemical plant security regulations were less secure than the states were expecting.  Bob Silvestri requirements are being looked at by his company.  Senate bill was promulgated on March 1st.  Notice from Homeland Security –Management of Chemicals.  Dale Raczynski mentioned some potential speakers – Homeland Security, MEMA, and Peter Judge.  

There are really two different topics.  Railway is part of general security. Jay Scheffer to ask Peter Judge to on the transport usage of chemical.  Steve Kmiotek is to follow-up.

Steve Kmiotek will see what is available in the May/June timeframe in Westborough and find out costs.  The NECA conference is May 16-17.  EBC RGGI is May 2nd.

EBC Air Quality Sub-committee is in the process of being resurrected and is trying to put together RGGI in the spring (tentative date of May 2, 2007).  Dale Raczynski will put out to members when finalized.

Future EPA event – Roy Crystal sent email with regards to EPA Conservation Workshop in June 2007.  Steve Kmiotek mentioned that it is a combustion cooling workshop. EPA is looking for AWMA to co-sponsor – which means to just send out to members.


ACTION 6:  Jay Scheffer to ask Peter Judge to speak on transport usage of chemical.  Steve Kmiotek is to follow-up on this.

ACTION 7: Steve Kmiotek to see what is available in Westborough for the May/June timeframe and the cost.  

ACTION 8: AWMA to co-sponsor EPA event.
S&CC/HQ
There was not enough interest for the Audio web cast on Membership Development and Retention on March 27, 2007 at 2 pm.   Therefore Dammon Frecker did not register or host.

Pete Catizone sent email to Doug Murray about the CT Chapter Annual Report.  The CT Chapter has submitted their Annual Report to Headquarters.  

Officers received annual report from Headquarters- met goals and membership trend is up.  Dale Raczynski will forward to anyone who wants it.  

NES – Annual Report submitted to Headquarters.

National Conference is in Pittsburgh June 26-29, 2007. 
Pete Catizone mentioned that he is going.  Lee Hoffman is also going to the National Conference.   Dale Raczynski is thinking about going.  Who should go to meeting if possible?  Pete Catizone said if he is there on the day of the meeting he will go.  
No agenda set for S&CC meeting at the National Conference – it is usually Sunday or Monday.  We will table discussion on this until next meeting.
No update on S&CC meeting held in Florida.  Pete Catizone has not seen anything on the meeting.  

ACTION 9:  Discussion on National Conference and attendance at SCC Meeting.
Newsletter
Newsletter draft has been sent to the Board.  Norm Beloin had one minor edit and then the Newsletter will be set to go.  Lee Hoffman will send to Ruth to distribute. 

ACTION 10:  Newsletter to be sent out. 

Treasurer’s Report
Steve Kmiotek gave update that he received December check from Headquarters.  The total number of members for the check was 118. The big renewal is spring.  CT Chapter will be getting check for their membership from Steve.  


We are now accepting paid ads in the newsletter.  Steve Richmond’s company paid for an ad in the newsletter.  Steve Kmiotek asked if we need anything in the by-laws with regards tot his.  Pete Catizone thought that we should write up a policy.  Steve Kmiotek volunteered to write it up.  This will also get posted on the website as something that is available 

Steve Kmiotek also mentioned that AWMA-NES has a CD that they could not transfer over and therefore the CD was closed and the money transferred to checking for now ($33004).  Steve needs to put together some options and send around to see what the board thinks.  We need enough in the checking for conference expenses.

No new update with regards to annual conference – The following is from the previous meeting: Steve Kmiotek to put in writing a summary of the Annual Meeting Finances.  In summary there were 79 in attendance: AWMA members (~47%), EBC (53%).  Received (approximately $7030, not including sponsors/exhibitors) from attendees revenue; (approximately $1750) from exhibitors; total expenses ($9300).  Net deficit ($2270) not including revenue from sponsors and exhibitors.  Steve Kmiotek said that he and EBC are still working out the numbers.  Cost per was approximately $109.  


Some of reasons for the deficit include paying travel expenses for speakers, lower attendance (down approximately 20 registrants), EBC administrative support ($700), rented equipment instead of bring our own, and full breakfast added.  Additionally, Steve mentioned that a number of items were more this year.   Also Steve mentioned that it was more work to coordinate with EBC.

Pete Catizone said that it is his understanding from Doug Murray that the CT Chapter was participating in the CT Science Fair and that they are funding an award/scholarship.    

Bob Silvestri attended the CT Science Fair in March.  Bob Silvestri felt the quality of the work this year was sub par.  He has been attending for about fifteen years.  He explained that they grad students the first day, and the award winners come back for interviews to come out with higher awards.  Bob Silvestri mentioned that Dennis Demcheck of the CT Chapter give special award.    The CT Chapter should give a report on the CT Science Fair.


Steve Kmiotek said that he had not heard from anyone.  Pete Catizone will check with the CT Chapter on the status.


Steve Kmiotek sent $450 to reserve the November 2, 2007 date for the Annual Conference in Westborough.

ACTION 11: Steve Kmiotek to write-up policy on purchasing ads in the newsletter.  Policy is to be posted on website.


ACTION 12: Steve Kmiotek to put together options for where AWMA-NES money should be held and send around to the Board.


ACTION 13: Steve Kmiotek to follow-up with Dan Moon at EBC on final numbers.

ACTION 14: Steve Kmiotek to get final numbers to Judy Shuckerow Bourdon.  

ACTION 15: Doug Murray is to get back to Pete Catizone on the status of the CT Science Fair and if the CT Chapter is funding any awards/scholarships.


ACTION 16: CT Chapter to give report on the CT Science Fair.
Membership


No update

ACTION 17: None.
Website 
NO Update this month- This is a summary from the previous month.  Andrea Fee-Blackberg is working with her step-son (John) to update the website.  Andrea’s home computer is retired.  Microsoft Front Page is what is needed to update the website. Norm Beloin asked how much Front Page costs?  He thinks that we should buy it.  Andrea said that John Blackberg can do it for 3 or 4 months until Andrea has a new computer (which will be in the spring or summer).  Bob Silvestri found the cost of Microsoft Front Page to range from $50 to $100.  Steve Kmiotek would support John Blackberg updating until Andrea gets computer and AWMA-NES would buy Front Page.  Pete Catizone suggested gift certificate for John to do the updates. Pete suggested to have John keep track of his time.  Andrea will tell him to keep track of time and she will coordinate. Andrea needs the list of updated directors.  Judy Bourdon to send amended meeting minutes for February to Andrea.  Pete Catizone thought we forwarded latest directors.  Dale Raczynski should have updated information and may have sent it to Headquarters.  Andrea mentioned that there are new faces and names to add.  Andrea will also add the meeting minutes from the past few months.  Dammon Frecker to follow-up with Don Neal on what the status is on the secure section of the website.  Andrea is going to add some words to clarify how to view/obtain copies of the presentations
.   

ACTION 18: Andrea Fee-Blackberg will work with her step-son on having the website updated over the next few months and will get lesson on how to update the website.  


ACTION 19: Andrea Fee-Blackberg to update website to include additional clarification on how to view/obtain presentations from Fall conference, she will add any missing meeting minutes, she will add new faces/names to update the board.

ACTION 20: Dammon Frecker to follow-up with Don Neal on the status of the secure section of the website.
Education
No update this month.  This is from the previous month- Andrea Fee-Blackberg will continue to review contact information for the colleges and update.

ACTION 21:  Andrea Fee-Blackberg will continue to update information on contacts.
Connecticut Chapter
CT Chapter prepared Annual Report and submitted to Headquarters. Pete Catizone sent out notice for April 10, 2007 meeting on Green Chemistry.    


ACTION 22:  CT Chapter to prepare Annual Report.
2007 Annual Conference 

Annual Conference Committee Volunteers: Paul Murphy (will head), Dammon Frecker, Norm Beloin, Steve Kmiotek (facilities), Pete Catizone and Mike Anderson (Exhibitors), Bob Silvestri, Andrea Fee-Blackberg, and Judy Shuckerow Bourdon.  


Potential Topic- Governmental Affairs.  


Annual Conference Committee held a conference call on March 16, 2007 and meeting minute notes have been sent around.  The next call we hop to start to identify sessions and potential speakers.  Are there any sessions that have merit?  Keynote speakers?  



Discussion of meeting minutes was held.  Norm Beloin added NSR to the discussion and mentioned that he would contact Dave Conroy with the date of the conference and with potential topics to see if he can find some speakers.  


Dammon Frecker mentioned that CO2 is still a topic even if not under RGGI.  (State CO2 rules).  Mark Chrisos mentioned CO@ trading side/Clean Air Markets.  Discussion held on the potential speakers,  


Also discussed Global-Federal-State levels.  For example MA is doing permit streamlining.  Mercury bill in Congress (proposed) on monitoring).  



Tentative Date suggested November 2, 2007 (Friday).  Steve Kmiotek will work on the venue/catering.  The location is good for the past couple of years.  The date has been tentatively reserved by Steve Kmiotek.  Steve Kmiotek has reserved the date on is credit card with the deposit.  There is a $450 deposit required to reserve and hold the date (the amount is refundable up to a certain date in advance).  

Steve Kmiotek put forth the following recommendations/ information for discussion purposes:


Standard Room Charge (includes water, paper, pens, and hard candy);


Breakfast (Continental – Breakfast with fruit -$11.50/person);


Morning Break (coffee/tea /water is $4.25 per person);


Afternoon Break (cookies/brownies, cold drinks is $8.50 to 10.50 per person);


For Lunch there are 3 approaches – Deli Sandwiches, Buffet (Italian or Metro West) or Seated;


Metro West Buffet is 2 entrees, salad and chef selection of dessert and runs about $24/person.  


Steve Kmiotek will lay out best options for food.  Steve will send around options

The food decision does not need to be finalized at this point.

Committee will hold separate conference calls.


ACTION 23:  Committee formed- 2nd conference call scheduled for April 23rd.

ACTION 24: Steve Kmiotek to continue to work on venue/catering.


ACTION 25: 

Future Meetings

May 1, 2007 – Conference Call
June 5, 2007 - (Open? /CT?/Breakfast meeting?)

July 3, 2007 - 

Other Items 

WIT Chapter
Andrea Fee-Blackberg will send out another email to Larry Decker and the Student Chapter regarding Annual Report.


ACTION 26: Andrea Fee-Blackberg is to send out email to Larry Decker and the Student Chapter regarding Annual Report.

Meeting adjourned.
